RECEIVED

Regular Council Meeting January 13, 2022

2022 JAH 14 P 3: 49

CITY OF FRESHO FRESHO CITY COUNCIL



Email / eComment Report

The Following item(s) were commented on:

File ID 22-75, 1-Q

Actions pertaining to supplemental Emergency Solutions Grant funding provided by the U.S. Department of Housing and Community Development Office of Community Planning and Development (HUD CPD) to prevent, prepare for, and respond to the Coronavirus:

Total number of emails / eComments: 1

Item(s)

Supplemental Information:

Any agenda related public documents received and distributed to a majority of the City Council after the Agenda Packet is printed are included in Supplemental Packets. Supplemental Packets are produced as needed. The Supplemental Packet is available for public inspection in the City Clerk's Office, 2600 Fresno Street, during normal business hours (main location pursuant to the Brown Act, G.C. 54957.5(2). In addition, Supplemental Packets are available for public review at the City Council meeting in the City Council Chambers, 2600 Fresno Street. Supplemental Packets are also available on-line on the City Clerk's website.

Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA):

The meeting room is accessible to the physically disabled, and the services of a translator can be made available. Requests for additional accommodations for the disabled, sign language interpreters, assistive listening devices, or translators should be made one week prior to the meeting. Please call City Clerk's Office at 621-7650. Please keep the doorways, aisles and wheelchair seating areas open and accessible. If you need assistance with seating because of a disability, please see Security.

Amanda Martin

From:

Brandi Nuse-Villegas ·

Sent:

Wednesday, January 12, 2022 4:37 PM

To:

Clerk

Subject:

COVID Concerns regarding 1-Q

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Good afternoon,

I was hoping this makes your way before the meeting.

I am very grateful for the funding through CARES ACT HUD dollars and the increased resources. I have an important request with this. I noted that the Villages of Hope is receiving this. Cabins are a great asset. I am asking that you ensure that all COVID restrictions and requirements of CARES ACT be followed. It has been noted that the cabins often have at least three people, instead of 2, and in this case, they use bunk beds. This does not follow the requirement of 6ft distance. With Omicron, I am concerned that we avoid spread as much as possible. Limitations of occupancy should also be applied to all shelters.

Please also take temperatures upon intake.

Please direct the UCSF to do regular testing at the shelters (this might already be the plan). I am looking forward to the work that UCSF is doing, as well as other resources. Thank you